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Mandy Patinkin’s involvement with the International Rescue Committee began when he joined us on a visit to the island of Lesbos in Greece, in November 2015, and witnessed firsthand the refugee crisis gripping Europe. The Homeland star and Emmy award-winner met families who had fled Syria and other war-torn countries, alongside IRC aid workers. 

At the height of the crisis affecting Europe, Homeland was weaving what was emerging in Syria into the plot and addressing tensions about global security in the wake of mass displacement. He told the Evening Standard, “There I was telling a fictional story while the true world was burning around me, with governments saying we should close borders. Even though we were mirroring it and trying to do whatever we could in the story it was creating pain in my heart. I had to do something.”

Since that first trip, Mandy Patinkin has immersed himself in the refugee crisis, and has travelled along the migration route with the IRC to other camps in Serbia and Germany, before making a return trip to Greece. It was in Greece where he helped a Syrian family off a dingy and onto the shore is Lesbos. Patinkin helped a family and stayed in touch via Whatsapp for around a year, before he was able to visit the family in their new home in Germany.

On his 2017 visit to Serbia, Mandy met with a young refugee from Afghanistan, who was a practicing artist. Throughout his journey with the IRC, Mandy has been extremely vocal about the plight of the refugees he encountered and helped raise the profile of the organisation. 

You are meeting him at the end of his most recent trip with the IRC - a visit to see our work in Uganda, a country where refugees are welcomed, and supported to contribute to the economy and provide for their families. In Uganda, Mandy visited IRC projects that focused on livelihoods, for example, meeting refugees who have been able to set up small businesses in the settlements in which they live. He and his wife made special connections with two women, Juan and Lilian Dawa. Juan lives in Impevi settlement, having fled the war in Sudan with her four children. She is now a volunteer at our women’s center at Impevi reception center. Lilian is in Bidi Bidi camp, who fled South Sudan in 2016. Her first husband was killed in the conflict there and she brought her two children to Uganda with her. 

Mandy, his wife Kathryn and son Isaac were very impressed with our work in Uganda, particularly with the healthcare center in Bidi Bidi, because we also service the host communities as well as refugees. They met a new born baby in the women’s health center, which is currently a tent as a result of a recent monsoon. They saw first-hand the real harm of not having permanent structures, and had to emotionally grapple with the situation.
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